Row

THE 30 JANUARY MEETING FOUND GLENN SMITH ABSENT DUE TO ILLNESS.
MINUTES OF 9 JANUARY READ AND APPROVED.

BILL RICO REQUESTED A COPY OF THE VOTING RESULTS OF THE LAST ELE CTION. SAME WILL BE GIVEN HIM AS SUCH ARE DUPLICATED. THE DATE FOR THE PHOTO TAKING HAS BEEN CHANGED FROM 5 FEBRUARY TO THE 6 FEBRUARY.

AFTER A DISCUSSION THE VINCENT F. STANICH INSPIRATIONAL PHASE
IT HAS BEEN DECIDED TO BE OF A BOARD TYPE PLAQUE RATHER THAN THE TROPHY IDEA.
REASONING MORE VISIBILITY IS OBTAINED IN THIS MANNER. RON LIMEBERGER PRESENTED
VARIOUS PICTURED TYPES AND ONE WAS CHOSEN. THE BOARD TYPE WILL HAVE A BASEBALL
PLAYER MOUNTED. THE ABOVE MOSTLY DISCUSSED AT THE 30 JANUARY MEETING SO THIS SERVES
AS A VERIFICATION.

A RECAP OF CONTRIBUTIONS TO DATE, BENEFACTORS CURT COPPIN, FRED KIENLE, ALMA STANICH AND BILL ZANZE. DONORS, BROWNIE BLUE PRINT, NED CARBONE, AND JIM MCNAMARA MAKING A GRAND TOTAL OF \$525. AN ADDITIONAL PRIZE IS FROM CAMELLIA BAR AND GRILL. BILL RICO WILL CONTACT THE OVER THE HILL GANG AND HARRY KNIGHT AND MCNAMARA THE BUSHERS.

THE CHARGE FOR THE HALL OF FAME DINNER IS \$11 AND OUR COST WILL BE \$8.75. LIMEBERGER WILL TAKE CARE OF THE BEVERAGE SITUATION. JIM KEATING AGAIN WILL BE THE MASTER OF CEREMONY.

ON THE PUBLICITY SCENE STAN GILLIAM WILL NEED THREE WEEKS
PRIOR TO PUBLICATION TO THE SENOIR SPRECTRUM. THE CHAIRMAN WILL UNDERBAKE
CONTACTING CHANNEL IO, NEIGHBORS AND THE CATHOLIC HERALD. THE CONNECTION EDITION
IS IN THE PRIMATIVE STAGE. A TRIBUTE OR DEDICATION FOR THE 45th NITE TO
STANICH IS CONSIDERED. TO DATE 5 OF THE FUTURE HALL OF FAMERS HAVE RETURNED THEIR
INFO SHEETS. NEXT MEETING IS FEBRUARY 27th.

cc:matthews

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,

BILL SVILICH



HIGH SCHOOL

COLLEGE PREPARATORY

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

April 3, 1996

Dear LaSalle Club Members and Friends,

The LaSalle Club of Christian Brothers High School is having a special get-together on May 31st in the Christian Brothers Cafeteria - Coaches Night. We will be honoring two of the finest coaches that ever served at Christian Brothers High School. James Flynn '35 - '38, and John Giannoni, '42.

All members and friends of the two honorees are invited along with the general public to reminisce, lie and exaggerate on how tough and how great we were.

A No Host Cocktail hour will begin at 6:00 p.m. with dinner following at 7:00 p.m.

To help defray the cost of Hot Dogs and Chili (the LaSalle Club's favorite meal) we are asking for a donation of \$5.00. Space is limited so please call early for reservations.

Sincerely,

Chado Vasquez '52 Dinner Chairman

P.S. For reservations send check payable to: Christian Brothers High School
4315 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd.
Sacramento, CA 95820

For information, call, Chado Vasquez - 392-5446, or Claire Matthews, 733-3603

- P.P.S. Dress casual as we may have some one on one contests.
- P.P.P.S. Yes, ladies are invited. Gender equity is in order.



HIGH SCHOOL

COLLEGE PREPARATOR.

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

Minutes, LaSalle Club Meeting July 10, 1996

Present: Ray Clemons, Chado Vasquez, Mike Clemons, Claire Matthews, Jim Westlake, Jean Lahey, Jim Mikacich

- 1. President Ray Clemons, had promised not to attend the meeting, so when he appeared, he was ignored, and Vice-President Sal Vasquez chaired the meeting.
- 2. A critique of "Coaches Night" engendered a spirited discussion of endless possibilities for expanding the program, adding other-school coaches, adding every sport known to the western world, scholar athletes, athletes, friends and families of athletes, and of course, encouraging those who don't give a damm about athletics to attend. Jim Mikacich's comment after interminable discussion was that the evening was a success and "if it ain't broke, don't fix it". All concurred, with fervent amen's being audible, and the format of the dinner will remain the same. A committee will be formed to nominate next year's honoree coaches. The name of George Beacon, from McClatchy High School was submitted as the non-CB nominee. A nominating committee will be formed to name next year's honorees. Coaches in all sports will be considered.

Chado presented a fund-raising idea of printing business cards on placemats to be used for the dinner. Everyone thought this was a great idea and it will be coordinated with the Development Department.

- 3. Recognition of the LaSalle Club was discussed. Bill Chambers will be asked to be publicity chair and to work with Public Relations.
 - a) Identification of the LaSalle Club working with but separate from the Boosters.
 - 1) Mission statement of the LaSalle Club (Brother Bertram is working on this.) See attached.
 - b) Newletter for the LaSalle Club
 - 1) List of membership and occupations



HIGH SCHOOL

COLLEGE PREPARATORY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

LaSalle Club Minutes August 14, 1996

Present:

Sal Vasquez, Jack Witry, John Stremple, Jim Westlake, Mike Clemons, Claire

Matthews

- 1. President Ray Clemons, an older person, couldn't handle the 110° heat, and Chado Vasquez, Vice President, a virile young man, conducted the meeting.
- 2. The focus of the meeting was on ways to increase membership. Mr. John Stremple offered to host a barbeque at his home on September 18 for about 20 30 people who would be key to contacting and soliciting memberships. Claire will be notified of the names of those to invite to the barbeque.
- 3. The Board unanimously voted to honor Ray Clemons at coaches night.
- 4. Mike Clemons, AKA "Gimme More" presented this week's to-do/I need list:

Jim Westlake will contact Carl Otto regarding Joe Marty Field Weight room painted. Chado Vasquez will contact Jim McKerras about painting, and also Will Towne about cleaning the carpets.

Looking for a donation of 2 20 foot storage bins.

A small tractor to fit into the bin.

60 yards of fencing

Fencing to cover handball courts for storage

20 athletes (some skill required)

Mike also noted that the LaSalle Club paid the persons who installed the equipment in the new weight room. Mike is looking for advertisements for the sports programs.

The next meeting is scheduled for September 18, 1996 at John Stremple's home.

4. Jim Westlake expressed concern regarding the membership drive. John Stremple will be contacted and a great emphasis will be placed on recruiting new members. A suggestion that the entire almuni list be contacted could be considered but could be too costly to be effective. Other avenues will be considered.

Next meeting is scheduled for 5:30 p.m. August 14, 1996 in Betram Hall.

Brother Bertram approved this Mission Statement, on July 12, 1996. It is offered for your approval/acceptance. Please note any changes you would like incorporated.

Mission Statement of the LaSalle Club

Founded in 1939 the LaSalle Club is the group dedicated to filling needs that are not in the school budget. It includes men and women who "wants to help in any way possible" and a means to keep in touch with friends. The LaSalle Club looks to the community for those with time and talent who are open to helping our athletic and academic programs. A commitment to help in any way you can is necessary for LaSalle Club members.



CHRISTIAN BROTHERS HIGH SCHOOL

You are cordially invited to a "Barbeque Get-together"* at the home of John Stremple 9517 South Wales Way Elk Grove, CA 95758 6:00 p.m. September 18, 1996

*John will be recruiting your help in soliciting memberships for the newly reestablished LaSalle Club of Christian Brothers High School.

Please RSVP to: CBHS, President's Office 733-3603



HIGH SCHOOL

COLLEGE PREPARATORY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Minutes LaSalle Club 18 September 1996 Mizwusi

Present:

Chado Vasquez, Jim Westlake, Ron Carissimi, Mike Clemons, Brother Bertram Coleman, FSC, Jack Witry, Ron Limeberger, Norman Montgomery, Bob Latola (1547014)

Pat Clemons, Fred Thomas, John Stremple, Sam Stassi, Bill Chambers, Julius

Resendez, Jack Ryan, VIERRY KIRRIENE, DIEW SPIERBECK, CHENIE LYNCH

- 1. A fantastic bar-b-que dinner hosted by John Stremple and his wife. Sincere thanks from all who attended and enjoyed their hospitality.
- 2. Discussion followed about recruiting new members. The ultimate goal of the LaSalle Club is 1000 members. All attending this meeting pledged to recruit at least 20 new members, with a short term goal of 400-500.
- 3. The next meeting of the LaSalle Club is scheduled for 5:30 p.m., October 9, 1996.

Prices (c Apentino)

La Salle Club's Resurgence

hen I was appointed LaSalle Club historian this year, my first major concern was to determine exactly what these "movers and shakers" in the LaSalle Club's rejuvenation program expected of me.

In discussions with the indefatigable Brother Bertram Coleman and various CB grads and friends at functions like the LaSalle Club Baseball Hall of Fame banquet, Coaches Night and the September BBQ, I've concluded that I need to attempt to accomplish two goals: First, to gather as much information as possible about the LaSalle Club's past activities and second, to attract new members.

I've gotten a good start on goal one. Brother Bert, archivist, has scoured his resources and delivered much information about LaSalle Club activities from the '40s thru the late '80s. But the emphasis of these materials is only on the LaSalle Club's Baseball Hall of Fame annual inductions. So far, only a few vague references to other LaSalle Club events are in my hands. What I need to make this historian position worthwhile to the future success of the LaSalle Club is input from all of you. Dig into your scrapbooks and those boxes full of memorabilia. If you have any pictures, newspaper clippings or any details referencing the LaSalle Club group functions or group or individual contributions. I urge you to make copies, write a brief explanation of the event and the contributor and send it to



LaSalle Club

me: Bill Chambers ('52) 250 Winding Canyon Lane, Folsom, CA 95630. Or call me at (916) 989-9034.

This brings me to goal number two. This information is needed not only to develop a history of the LaSalle Club to fire up alumni, friends and supporters of CB, but also to uncover individuals willing to donate time, energy, materials, etc., for the improvement of the athletic education programs at CB.

Review what has been accomplished since March '95 when Ray Clemons came back to take the reins of the LaSalle Club. In conjunction with the Boosters Club, the LaSallians helped refurbish and expand a state-of-the-art weight room, and added an additional Nautilus equipment

room; helped rebuild the baseball field; instituted a new Coaches Night, honoring the area's leading coaches; and cosponsored a golf marathon which raised approximately \$36,000.

All the above has been the result of this new infusion of dedication and spirit from people like Clemons, Chado Vasquez, John Stremple, Brother Bertram, Jimmy Westlake (donated concrete for the ball diamond), Tim McKerras (painted the weight rooms), Brian Lippman (donated the weight equipment), Don Gillott and Jon Snyder (organized the golf marathon), Carl Otto (contractor for the baseball field job), Punky Towne (donated carpeting for the weight rooms) and El Chico (donated thousands of dollars for the baseball diamond work).

This portends a bright, positive future for CB. Be a part of it. If you haven't joined the LaSalle Club for 1996-97, please do so. All it takes is \$20.25 sent to the Development Office at CB, designated to LaSalle Club. Your participation once in a while in club activities/projects will help to complete the purpose of the organization's existence.

During the October meeting, the Executive Committee of the LaSalle Club approved a mission statement that captured the goal of club membership. In part, the statement reads: "The LaSalle Club looks to the community for those with time and talent who are open to helping our athletic and physical education programs." Join that spirit of the 1990's LaSalle Club. •